COMMUNIQUE

The Public and Members of the Legal Profession are informed that as from
6 September 2021 the Master’s Court and registries attached to the Master’s
Court will be relocated at the New Supreme Court Building, Cr Edith Cavell &
Desroches St, Port Louis, to hear all cases and for the dispatch of the Master’s
Court business and that all services pertaining thereto will be provided in the
same premises.

The Master’s Court will sit in Courtroom No.23, 2" floor, New Supreme Court
Building, Cr Edith Cavell & Desroches St Port Louis.

The Registry “Mise en Etat” will be on the 1° floor.

The Registry of the Master’s Court (Sale by Levy/Division in Kind) will be on the

2" floor.
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